
 

 Have you made a hollow form vessel? 
That will be the focus of the demonstra-
tion at the Tri-State Woodturners meeting 
this month. The meeting will be held at 
the Horsin’ Around facility (8361A Dayton 
Pike, Soddy Daisy, TN) at 1:00 p.m. this 
Sat. Nov. 19. Our demonstrator, Keith 
Rueckert served as president of the Apple 
Ridge Woodturners for many years. He 
will be doing Hollow Forms 101. In-other-
words, this will be for beginners to help 
you get started doing some impressive 
work. He will explain how you can turn 
hollow forms without spending a fortune 
on hollowing tools. He will be showing 
how you can make tools to do the job if 
you are inclined to do so. 
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 Demonstrations for the new 

turner invariably include tricks and 

tips for those with years of experi-

ence. So you are encouraged to 

come Saturday and enjoy a great 

time together with other turners. 

    Dec. the TSW meeting will be Sat. Dec.  3 at 6 pm at 

the Privateer Yacht Club (4713 Privateer Rd, Hixson, 

TN 37343) Everyone is encouraged to attend with 

your spouse. It is a wonderful event every year 

and an excellent time for us to visit and get to 

know one another better. It’s also a time for you 

spouse to meet other members and be involved. 

    One of the BIGGEST fund raisers for 

the club each year is the Silent Auction 

held at the Christmas Party.  It is a lot of 

fun and gives you the opportunity to go 

home with some treasures while finan-

cially supporting the club. It  is a pot-luck 

dinner other than the meats are provid-

ed by the club. 
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    Jared  was born in IL, raised in MI and 

spent 28 years in MA before moving to TN 

in 1995.  He worked as a university profes-

sor for 40 years before retiring in 2007. He 

has an MS in Math 1968, a MS in Comput-

er Science 1972, and a DSC in Computer 

Science 1993. After retiring in 2007 he 

started turning on a mini lathe making 

pens.  His desire to turn bowls led to up-

grading his lathe to a Powermatic 3520B 

and as he says, “way too many tools”. 

Bruckner enjoys turning many things.  As a 

member of four AAW chapters he does a 

lot of President's challenges and often 

spends way too much time on them but 

they provide reasons to try new things. 

    After a serious table saw accident on 

Father’s day 2012 and three surgeries he 

went back to turning learning new ways to 

adjust to his losses. The experience 

heighted his awareness of the importance 

of hand safety, being very careful to be 

alert to where his hands are, relative to a 

blade.  

    As a teacher, he enjoys giving 
demonstrations. His demonstra-
tions  have included demos on turn-
ing Christmas ornaments, boxes 
with threaded lids, a toothpick dis-
penser, emerging bowls, maze coin 
puzzle boxes, and what he calls 
multi-axis hollowing. 
    Sat. April 21st Jared will demon-
strate an emerging bowl at the TSW 
meeting which is a bowl emerging 
from a block of wood.  

Jared Bruckner 

 Apr. Demonstrator 



 

. 

Ron briefly discussed and demonstrated his method of turning a hol-

low form vessel emphasizing the need to frequently blow out the saw 

dust. He used a deburring tool to add texture to the vessel. All of his 

finishes were from Chroma craft   http://www.chroma-craft.com. He 

talked about mixing color but never more than two or three. The ap-

plication of these colors was done by 

hand. He also showed the use of a 

Grex model air brush. Finally, the pro-

ject was covered with a clear lacquer.  
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Remember the April president’s 
challenge. The more you participate 
the more likely you’ll win a special 
prize at the end of the year. And 
we’ll have a drawing at the meeting 
for challenge participants to win a 
Woodcraft gift certificate. 

I’m not sure how many of you par-
ticipate in online forums for 
woodturning. But I’d like to intro-
duce you to a couple of them. First 
off is a term that will be helpful, 
“Thread”. A thread is simply a dis-
cussion started by a member (OP or 
original poster) and the answers 
that follow.   

The first site is Wood Turners Un-
limited, made up of artists from 
around the world. You can look 
through their work and get some 
great ideas. You can access the 
website at:  http://
www.woodturnersunlimited.com/
forum/viewforum.php?f=6 

Another great website is Saw Mill 
Creek. They also have turners from 
around the world, but more on a 
basic to somewhat advanced lev-
el. Not only can you see some great 
work, but you can ask technical 
questions as well.  https://
sawmillcreek.org/
forumdisplay.php?20-Turner-s-
Forum 

If you’ve never been on a forum, 
these are good ones to start 
with. Many forums are good and 
helpful.  However some lack good 
“adult supervision”.  And with that 
can get downright mean.  Both of 
the sites I have provided are heavily 
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moderated and helpful.  With that you’ll 
not only enjoy exploring the sites and 
reading “threads” but be treated as a wel-
comed guest. If you’d like to participate 
and post pictures, all you have to do is 
become a member of the forum. It’s free, 
although they do take contributions to 
run the computers. The process is simply 
creating a “User Name”, I always just use 
my real name, then a password.  A mod-
erator will receive the information and 
determine if you are a real person that 
wants to learn or if you’re some kind of 
hacker. That is sometimes subjective. And 
that is why it takes sometimes a day or 
two for the process to be completed. 
Most forums will send you an email that 
you HAVE to respond to. That way the 
moderator knows it’s a person and not a 
computer trying feel its way in. From that 
point you’re in and can post questions 
and pictures. Putting a picture up is easy, 
but remember most sites will have a size 
limit. I can help with that if it becomes an 
issue.  

As always Show and Tell participants will 
be entered into a Woodcraft gift certifi-
cate drawing. Remember when you drop 
your things off, fill out a provided form 
that will have your name, type of wood 
and finish on the piece. This will help 
during the Show and Tell segment as well 
as John as he does our newsletter. 

Finally, shop safety: Spring is a good time 

to do a little machine maintenance. What 

does that have to do with safety? A ma-

chine in proper order, that’s sharp, 

aligned and lubed, will operate efficient-

ly. This keeps you from pushing/forcing 

work pieces and the possibility for hurting 

yourself.  

http://www.woodturnersunlimited.com/forum/viewforum.php?f=6
http://www.woodturnersunlimited.com/forum/viewforum.php?f=6
http://www.woodturnersunlimited.com/forum/viewforum.php?f=6
https://sawmillcreek.org/forumdisplay.php?20-Turner-s-Forum
https://sawmillcreek.org/forumdisplay.php?20-Turner-s-Forum
https://sawmillcreek.org/forumdisplay.php?20-Turner-s-Forum
https://sawmillcreek.org/forumdisplay.php?20-Turner-s-Forum


 

Starting Balance     5,621.04 

Income:           162.00 

 Wood Raffle  71.00 

 Snack collection 11.00 

 Dues     80.00 

Expenses:            1,002.00 

 Demonstrator         320.00  

 Insurance               472.00 

 Rent       210.00 

Ending Balance        4,814.04 

    Check out the forums listed in the President’s Corner. If you 
are an AAW member you can also check into their forum. 
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New Member Mentor:  Are you new to wood turning or at least have an interest in it? TSW 

club is providing opportunity for you to learn from an expert turner who has provided instruction and guid-

ance to many in the club and others. Ed Lewis opens his workshop on Saturdays and would love to help you. 

Contact him at (423) 344-7295. There is no fee for this instruction from an excellent turner & teacher. 

 

January  Spindle— 10 submitted 

February Wall Art - 11 submitted 

March  Scoop  - 9 submitted 

April  Beads of Courage Box   

May   Goblet 

June  Natural Edge  

    July      Utilitarian 

    August     Plate 

    September    Celtic Knot 

    October      Snowman 

    November     Inside Out 

    December     Silent Auction Item 

                            AAW's 32nd International Symposium  
                             Portland, Oregon, June 14-17, 2018  

                                    As you're making your symposium plans, 

                                 please consider volunteering a few hours  

                         of your time to help. Most volunteer jobs can be 

done by non-registered attendees and are perfect for spouses, 

partners, and other adult guests. Plus, they're fun and a great  

way to meet others. Current opportunities include:  Hands-On  

(Youth and Visually Impaired), Merchandise, Raffle, Registra 

tion, Tool Room, and Vendor Ambassadors.   

Demonstrator Assistants and Instant Gallery Assistants 
are critically needed!     Ed Lewis has been 

turning for 42 years 

and has graciously 

offered to open his 

shop on Saturday 

mornings to help 

newbies. This is as good as it comes. Ed is 

not only skilled as a turner but an excel-

lent teacher. Many TSW have gained val-

uable lessons from him over the years to 

where they are now very proficient. Call 

Ed at (423) 344-7295 or talk with him at 

the TSW meeting Sat. This is an official 

function of TSW. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010iOR1La8r8emQ4RV3305fIXCtNuHPL2RNdFcIf-31ttuakexCdjI5gzl-402hLs-HwUfCZsEuCfkoEl-HOYRcufOv7mnfIdJgC5A3_9yrHutBcl_JNiR1-LIONjUYcD-NuFvv1TERaiOexluKtNlwRE53mJHiF1YXwa68AW0OMPZI10-402TEtRaDVLizpDftzMnN6-810E=&c=HHgqLuwyu_9A_Qd7Yj1pL
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010iOR1La8r8emQ4RV3305fIXCtNuHPL2RNdFcIf-31ttuakexCdjI5gzl-402hLs-HwUfCZsEuCfkoEl-HOYRcufOv7mnfIdJgC5A3_9yrHutBcl_JNiR1-LIONjUYcD-NuFvv1TERaiOexluKtNlwRE53mJHiF1YXwa68AW0OMPZI10-402TEtRaDVLizpDftzMnN6-810E=&c=HHgqLuwyu_9A_Qd7Yj1pL
http://r20rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010iOR1La8r8emQ4RV3305fIXCtNuHPL2RNdFcIf-31ttuakexCdjI5gzl-402hLs-HwUfCZsEuCfkoEl-HOYRcufOv7mnfIdJgC5A3_9yrHutBcl_JNiR1-LIONjUYcD-NuFvv1TERaiOexluKtNlwRE53mJHiF1YXwa68AW0OMPZI10-402TEtRaDVLizpDftzMnN6-810E=&c=HHgqLuwyu_9A_Qd7Yj1pLU
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010iOR1La8r8emQ4RV3305fIXCtNuHPL2RNdFcIf-31ttuakexCdjI5gzl-402hLs-HwUfCZsEuCfkoEl-HOYRcufOv7mnfIdJgC5A3_9yrHutBcl_JNiR1-LIONjUYcD-NuFvv1TERaiOexluKtNlwRE53mJHiF1YXwa68AW0OMPZI10-402TEtRaDVLizpDftzMnN6-810E=&c=HHgqLuwyu_9A_Qd7Yj1pL
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    Thanks Don for 

serving in the US 

Army in 1969-70 

in Vietnam. After 

being out of the 

service a few 

years he went 

back into the Ar-

my as a helicop-

ter pilot for ten 

more years. Leav-

ing military service he pursued a career making external 

braces for people until he retired. 

     In 2016 Al Vandergriff invited Don to a TSW meeting 

which started a new adventure into the realm of 

woodturning. Seeing the amazing things that appear in 

the wood got Don interested in wood turning. Ed Lewis 

played a big part in training Don and guiding him into 

growing in his abilities to turn some really interesting 

items. The tea set he made for his granddaughter has to 

be one of his most exciting pieces turned so far. 

    Don enjoys turning all kinds of items but at this point 

his favorite wood to turn is Cypress and his favorite tools 

are Doug Thompson bowl gouges. Every three to four 

days a week you can see Don turning on his Jet 12-21 in 

his newly built 14’x20’ workshop. His shop is 

well equipped and organized for turning such a 

short time. 

    When talking about tips he could pass along 

Don shared an interesting tip of using a dowel 

with a tapered end which he marks with a 

grease pencil. The dowel is inserted in the 

headstock to mark the center of an item. When 

the item is turned 

around it is then 

easy to find the 

center 

with the 

tailstock 

live cen-

ter. 

Another idea he uses are depth marks on his 

hollowing tool . 

    Don’s favorite finish is Polycrylic. He has tried 

many different 

things and encour-

ages others to 

practice and try 

everything, a 

great suggestion 

to help a person 

learn and grow in 

their turning skills.  
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Beverly deYampert ↑            Charles 

Don Moore ↓                       Jennings →   

                                 Doug Spohn → 

     

Jerry Bowman ↓ 

                                 Jim Dvorak → 
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↑ John Dekle ↑      ↓ Jeff Wheeler ↓    ↑ Les Isbell ↑ 

← Jim Dvorak               John Dekle ↓ 
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↑ Art Parry 

Charles Jennings→ 

    “    → 

 

John 

Dekle 

← 

←    John Dekle   ↓ 
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← Don 

Moore → 

                 

 

Joe Price ↑    ↓ 3 bottom Les Isbell  ↓              ↑  Doug Spohn 
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To all of our dedicated wood turning artists, 

 

We extend to you are deepest appreciation for your 

partnership with Beads of Courage and thank you for 

your interest in making wood turned bowls and boxes 

for our Beads of Courage members. We are very aware 

of the value of the donated boxes we receive from the 

amazing woodturner community and are grateful eve-

ry day we receive a donation that can be gifted to a 

child in treatment.   

  

Our Beads of Courage members and families deeply 

value these original art pieces that become sacred ves-

sels for their bead collection.  

  

The generosity and kindness of the woodturning com-

munity is vast and greatly appreciated by our organiza-

tion as we integrate another art into our mission of 

providing innovative arts in medicine programming to 

children and teens coping with serious illness, 

their families, and the clinicians who care for 

them. 

If you have any needs regarding our partner-

ship, please go to  http://www.beadsofcourage.org/

pages/woodturners.html  to review the information on 

our website or our Pro-

gram Director, Beth 

Moneck, is always hap-

py to hear from you . 

  

Thank you for your   

support and generosity, 

 

Beads of Courage, Inc. 

Beads of Courage is our challenge this month but this 

is our emphasis all year in 2018 so you are  

encouraged to make Boxes all year 

https://beadsofcourage.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4663d722c170876593f3ae936&id=92fe59d0f5&e=87ba27cc99
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AAW Project 
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AAW Project cont. from page 11 

      I generally start by setting the temperature at 80°F (27°C) for the 

first week. At week two, I increase the temperature to 85°F (29°C). 

The third week, I raise the temperature to 90°F (32°C) and leave it 

there until the wood is dry. During the first few weeks, the humidity 

is 70 to 80 percent, so the air exiting the kiln often condenses on the 

outside of the holes. As the drying process progresses, the humidity 

continues to drop. The time it takes for the blanks to finish drying 

depends upon: the time of year the tree was cut, wood species, di-

ameter, rough-turned wall thickness, storage-environment tempera-

ture, and humidity. 

    To measure the wood’s dryness, I weigh the largest and thickest 

blanks with a digital fishing scale and write the weight and date on 

each blank. At first, I check the blanks monthly, and then weekly as 

the weight loss begins to slow. When the blanks stop losing weight 

(moisture), they can be finish turned.       ▄ 

Larry Zubke has been an 

avid woodworker all of his 

life, learning from his   

father and other family 

members. Since joining 

the Dakota Woodturners, 

his focus shifted to 

woodturning. 

John Dekle is putting together a group order for CA glue from Starbond. The order form and price list is on 

page 15 of this newsletter. There is usually a discount for the bulk order plus the shipping is spread out 

among all the participants. On most of the items, listed on their web site, if two or three items are ordered 

the discounts are 8-16%. For example $10.50 items are 8.75, $45 items run 39.40, $13.50 at 11.75, and $65 

for 58.75. There will be no mark up on any of these items, so what Starbond sells it for is what you will pay. 

They have always been very good to deal with and been generous in their discounts to our club. Bring your 

order form to the meeting this Sat. or email the info to John at Turning411@Yahoo.com no later than 

Monday morning (April 23) 9:00 a.m. You do not have to pay anything until it arrives.  He will contact you 

with the final price and bring the items to the next meeting (or you can pick them up from him). If you have 

questions contact him at the meeting Sat.  or call (423) 508-8051.   
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Notes from Demonstrator 

You may want to bring a  

copy of these notes with 

you to the TSW meeting 

1:00 this Sat. 
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Name _____________________________ Email/Phone ________________________ 

 

Standard CA (semi-flexible)   #   Qty 2 oz  Qty 16 oz 

Thin EM-02 $10.50  $45  

Med-thin EM-40 $10.50  $45  

Medium EM-150 $10.50  $45  

Med-Thick EM-600 $10.50  $45  

Thick EM-2000 $10.50  $45  

Colored      

Black Medium KE150 $13.50  $65  

Brown Medium BR-150 $13.50  $65  

Flexible      

Thin KEG-20 $13.50  $65  

Med-Thick KEG-500 $13.50  $65  

Black Med-Thick KBL-500 $13.50  $65  

Odorless      

Very Thin N/O-05 $13.50  $85  

Accelerator      

Accelerator 8oz Pump $11    

Accelerator 16oz refill $15.40    

Accelerator  10oz Aero $18.40    

Other items (list below)      

      

      

      

      

      

Total $ of your order ➟➟➟➟➟➟ 
      (due when received) 

     

Total of your order    +    postage    Paid  

 

 


